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SABC CLARIFIES HEADLINE ON SECTION 189 PROCESS 

Johannesburg – Monday, 21 January 2019 – The South African Broadcasting Corporation 

(SABC) has noted with concern the inaccurate headline in the Business Day newspaper giving 

the impression that the SABC Board recently made a pronouncement to suspend the 

section189 of the LRA process. This is misleading as the resignations of the four Board 

members in November 2018 rendered the current Board inquorate and unable to meet to take 

decisions.  The SABC Board has therefore not met since it became inquorate in November 

2018. 

The SABC would like to reiterate and reaffirm what management communicated to staff and  

Organised Labour at the end of 2018 and that is, the envisaged process in terms of section 189 

of the LRA has been held in abeyance until further notice. This is still the case and to date no 

decision to the contrary has been made.   

The SABC continues to engage relevant stakeholders on various matters affecting the 

Corporation and management is working to find solutions for the benefit of the SABC, its 

employees and the South African public.  
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